
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

January 20, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on January 20, 2021: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 4th Revised Sheet No. 63 3rd Revised Sheet No. 63 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 142 1st Revised Sheet No. 142 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 143 1st Revised Sheet No. 143 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 144 1st Revised Sheet No. 144 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 145 1st Revised Sheet No. 145 
 Original Sheet No. 145.1 

 
This tariff sheets are being issued January 20, 2021 to become effective on and after February 19, 2021.   
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revisions are to: 

 
1. Modify the Opt-Out Charges that apply to those customers that elect to have non-communicating 

meters in lieu of Ameren Missouri's current AMI meter deployment,   
2. Create a new Reconnection Fee that applies to customers whose meters have operational remote 

disconnect/reconnect capability, 
3. Provide additional payment assistance information on any disconnection notice issued to a residential 

customer, 
4. Define Medical Equipment Registry (MER) enrollment process and disconnection steps that are 

unique and additional to non-MER customers, 
5. Define additional communication attempts that will occur prior to Ameren Missouri disconnecting a 

customer remotely, and 
6. Modify holidays during which Ameren Missouri will not disconnect residential customers. 

 
 
The tariff revisions are consistent with the Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement in File No. EE-2019-0382.  
They were shared with Staff and their suggestions were incorporated prior to filing. 
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Sincerely, 
Paula N. Johnson 
 
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 
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